
Toolbox Talk – Fear Not, Speak Up  

• At RPM, employees are protected from retaliation for raising concerns in good faith.  

 

• This means that if you suspect or know about improper conduct, RPM’s non-retaliation policy prohibits 

any form of retaliatory action taken against you for raising that issue, making a report, participating in 

an investigation, or for refusing to participate in any activity you suspect or know to be improper or 

wrong, including exercising workplace rights that are protected by law.  

 

• This does not mean that you will be excused from continuing to perform your job or following our 

workplace rules just because you file a complaint or report your concerns. You are still responsible for 

fulfilling your job responsibilities.  

  

• Our company’s retaliation policy prohibits a manager or other leader from taking adverse action 

against you for reporting your concerns in good faith.  

 

• For example, if you report misconduct, like bullying, and you report it in good faith, the retaliation 

policy prohibits you from being terminated, demoted, suspended, reprimanded, disciplined, 

transferred, threatened, harassed, or in any manner discriminated against for raising your concerns.  

 

• RPM’s retaliation policy also prohibits more subtle forms of retaliation, like issuing an unfounded bad 

evaluation, assigning undesirable work, or bullying, because an employee raised concerns.  

 

• I’ve said the term “good faith” a few times during this talk. Concerns raised in bad faith, or concerns 

that are made up, are not the kind of genuine, good faith complaints that are covered by the retaliation 

policy.  

 

• For example, if you report a complaint that isn’t true about your coworker to try to get them in trouble, 

that would not be a good faith complaint covered by the retaliation policy and you may be subject to 

disciplinary action for doing so.  

 

• On the other hand, raising concerns about a forklift procedure you believe is unsafe, or conduct you 

believe may violate the Company’s anti-discrimination policy, for example, are concerns raised in good 

faith, and it would be against our policy to take retaliatory action against you for raising those 

concerns. That is true, whether the concerns you raise are found to be substantiated or not 

substantiated.  

 

• If you have concerns about illegal, unethical, or other activity that just doesn’t seem right, please raise 

it to whomever you feel comfortable, whether it be a supervisor, other member of management, 

Human Resources, Legal or Compliance, or RPM’s hotline.  

 

• If you believe you have been retaliated against, you should report it to your supervisor or manager. If 

you feel uncomfortable doing so, you can report it to any member of management, Human Resources, 

Legal or Compliance, or through the Company hotline.  


